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by Michael Klett, Grand KniGht

June, the last month of the Columbian Year has 
arrived.  In May we held the State Convention and 
our Council received three awards.  (See adjacent 
story for details.)

 June 19 is Father’s Day. I want to wish a happy 
Fathers Day to all our Brothers who are fathers, 
but especially our Chaplain, Fr. Thomas, and our 
Spiritual Adviser, Fr. Greg.

We have elections this month 
so please come to the general busi-
ness meeting June 1 to elect your 
officers for the next Columbian 
Year.  There are some new names, 
so this could be a great opportunity 
to meet these Brothers if you don’t 
know them already.

On the 18th we have a dinner 
where your help is needed and we’ll 
be installing the newly elected officers.  We also 
have recycling on the 11th.

My Brothers, this Columbian year is quickly 
coming to a close and my time as Grand Knight 
is almost over.  It has been an honor to serve you.  
Any success that we had was due to your hard work. 
Any failures that beset us are my fault.  Over the 
course of the year I may have offended you and for 
that, I am truly sorry.  I hope that you can forgive 
me my faults and errors.

In this past year I had the honor of being the last 
Grand Knight for Bill Breen, Bob Epperson and 
Larry Bishop.  I also had the joy of being the first 
Grand Knight for Darwin Yaneza, Antonio Jacome, 
Jonathan Campoy, Tim Holmes, Sahayaraj Jega-
nathan, Louis Tagatac, George Klett, and Stephen 
Ramella.  I especially cherish that my son, George, 
joined the order this year.

I look forward to the coming year. I trust that 
you will support the next GK as well as you have 
supported me. You make the job of GK a joy.  May 
God Bless you and Bishop William R. Johnson 
Council 9487. May the Holy Spirit always guide us.

CONGRATULATIONS to Bishop William Johnson 
Council and Grand Knight Michael Klett (c) on a first-
place finish at the State Convention.   

Council wins three awards
at KofC state convention

The 2016 California Knights of Columbus State 
Convention was held in Santa Clara May 20-21.  In 
attendance from Bishop William R. Johnson Council 
9487 was Grand Knight Michael Klett, Past Grand 
Knight John Blaney, and Deputy Grand Knight 
Roger Sonnenfeld.  At the convention Brother Steve 
Bolton was elected State Warden. Council  9487 
won three awards.

The first award was for the highest dollar amount 
raised without a parish drive, $15,974, to support the 
humanitarian mission of the American Wheelchair 
Mission 2015-2016.

The second was for the annual Fund Raising Drive 
for the Columbian Foundation Supporting People 
with Intellectual Disabilities.  Our Council finished 
in first place for raising $37,30, more than twice 
the amount that the second place Council raised.

The third award was a banner ribbon for partici-
pating in the Columbian Charities with our “365” 

           See AWARDS, page 2
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Council Officers 
2015-2016

Grand Knight 
Michel Klett, (949) 288-3673
xsive.guy@gmail.com
 
District Deputy 102
John Piccolo,  (949) 422-3529
 johnpicc@yahoo.com   

Insurance Field Agent
Mark Yubeta, 
(949) 322-7266
Mark.Yubeta@kofc.org

Deputy Grand Knight
Roger Sonnenfeld
(714) 606-9003
roger@accessext.com

Chancellor
Pat Larkin 
949-813-9217
patrick@WCInc.onmicrosoft.com
        
Recorder
Rich Ingrassia 
(949) 466-6100 
ingrassiafamily@sbcglobal.net
Warden
Ignacio Mena (949) 830-4880
 menafamily@hotmail.com
Advocate
Dominic Rainone, (949) 833-
3433 rainone@rainonelaw.com
Treasurer
Mike Ulibarri
(310) 721-9160
mgu@earthlink.net
Inside Guard
Joe Gennaro 
 (949) 305-5506 
starling222000@yahoo.com
Outside Guard
Damien Jiron
dsjiron@yahoo.com
949 305-5506 
Financial Secretary
John Ojeda, 
john.ojeda@cox.net
Trustees 
Chapter Delegates
1. Michael Klett, GK
2. Mike Lynch, PGK
3. John Blaney, PGK
Chapter Alternates
1. Steve Eggert, PGK
2. Bernie Laituri, PGK Chapter 

Knight of the Month
Darwin Yaneza

This month’s honoree has become a familiar face at the second 
Saturday recycling program.

In addition, Brother Yaneza played an active role in Council ac-
tivities even before officially becoming a Knight at his First Degree 
ceremony.

He was the Council’s only volunteer, other than myself, for the 
Day of Sharing last month. (See story and pictures page 7). 

– Mike Sofka, Past Grand Knight

by RicaRdo Teano, Retention ChaiRman

     I am pleased to announce that Brother Hector and Cindy Guzman 
is our Family of the Month.  They are Hospitality Ministers, serving 
the noon Sunday Mass and such special events as Confirmation, First 
Communion, and the Triduum Masses. Hector and Cindy heartily 
greet everyone as they arrive.  It is always wonderful to see them as 
I come into the church.

Brother Hector also serves on the Liturgical Ministry and as 
such, keeps us well informed as to what is going on liturgically at 
Santiago de Compostela.

I submit that Brother Hector and Cindy Guzman are well quali-
fied to be Family of the Month and are role models for us to follow.

 

Family of the Month
Hector and Cindy Guzman

club.  The “365” club is an optional donation of a penny per day 
added to the annual dues.  This donation of $3.65 per brother that 
participates is given to the Columbian Charities so the state can as-
sist brothers in financial need. 

Some live in our Knights Retirement Home and some get checks 
to help with rent, food, or other necessities.   – Michael Klett, GK

AWARDS                                
 From page 1

Brothers, t’s not too late to sign up to play in the annual Don 
Miller Golf Tournament on June 26 at a San Juan Hills Golf Club 
in San Juan Capistrano.The event is one of the Council’s major 
fund-raisers of the year, benefitting many worthwhile charities.

•   Players:  If you are playing please send email your foursome 
names and mail your checks to Al Gamarra.  Checks can also be 
handed in at the tournament registration tables that will be setup 
after all Masses starting Saturday, June 4.

•  All Brothers: If you do not play but would like to help with 
the tournament (e.g. stuffing bulletins with flyers; helping with 
registration table after Masses or helping the day of the tournament) 
please contact Brother Al. See contact information on page 3.  

• Sponsors: If you know someone who would like to sponsor 
a hole or tee contact Brother Al.

How to help with Golf Tournament
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Sunday June 26, 2016     Registration at Noon    Shotgun Start at 1 p.m.
San Juan Hills Golf Club, 32120 San Juan Creek Road

San Juan Capistrano, CA 92675 (949) 493-1167

Hosted by the Santiago de Compostela Church, Knights of Columbus Council 9487.
The tournament raises funds for supported charities such as:
• Catholic Education Scholarship Fund Special Olympics
• Intellectual Disability (ID) fund: Since 1980, the Knights at all levels have provided more than $375 
million to help those with physical and mental disabilities
• Mary’s Shelter. SoCal maternity home for pregnant teens and their babies (teenshelter.org)
• Obria Health Clinics (obria.org)

$130 fee per person includes:
•  Golf and cart
•  Dinner and Awards Banquet (Extra dinners, $35 per person) 
•  Prizes for low net and gross scores and challenge holes

Tournament Details:
• Putting Contest and Challenge Holes 50/50 drawing, Raffle
• Open to all, youth, men and woman players (e.g. Husband/Wife, Male/Female Teams Welcome) 

Sponsor Opportunities:
 • Hole and Tee sponsors, $125 minimum per hole (please provide company info)
 • Prize or cash donations also accepted, for charitable purposes, Tax ID is 33-0218147

Volunteers:
 Please call or email Al Gamarra at 714-697-8322 (adgamarra@gmail.com)
Mail form below and check made out to:
 Knights of Columbus, Al Gamarra  22241 Clearbrook, Mission Viejo, CA 92692

Foursome (include player names, emails, cell phone number for foursome leader) 
       1. Leader (including cell phone number)___________ ______________________________ 
        2. ________________________________________________________________________
        3 .________________________________________________________________________
        4. ________________________________________________________________________

Don Miller Memorial Golf Tournament

District Deputy’s Message
Thank you and good-bye after great four-year run
by  John Piccolo, DistRiCt Deputy 116

 
Dear Brother Knights. This 

my last District Deputy message 
as I complete my four year term, 
which is the maximum permitted, 
and it has been a very good ride.  
You have shown me gracious hos-
pitality and I hoped to see you at 
many countywide Kof C events.

  I just returned from the Cali-
fornia State Council Convention 

where I attended as a District 
Deputy and delegate for my home 
Council Queen of Angels-15719.

This is an impportant duty 
and my District had two of four 
Councils represented. Probably 
the most important item is the 
election of the State Warden who 
will hopefully advance up the 
chairs and be our State Deputy 
in about four years. 

I was very pleased to see 

our own Steve 
Bolton from the 
Orange County 
Chapter elected 
to this office.     
Hopefully next 
year our District 
will have all four 
Councils repre-
sented.  You only 
need to be a Third Degree Knight 
to be elected by your Council as 
a Delegate or Alternate.  

The State Council pays each 
Delegate a per-diem and mileage 
fee and typically the Council 
makes up the difference. 

Start thinking about the 2017 
Convention and if your WGK 
or DGK cannot attend, ask your 
Council to be a Delegate at the 
Towne and Country Resort in 
San Diego May 19-21.  In front 
of about 800 Knights, I was proud 
to receive the ID Drive award for 
a first place finish.  

I was also most pleased to see 
three of my four Councils receive 
plaques for finishing in the top 40  
out of about 400 participating. 

Congratulations to the State 
Champion Bishop William John-
son 9487 for the coveted first 
place award, Council of the Rock 
15065 for 12th place, and Cardi-
nal James Francis McIntyre for 
ninth place. 

I am proud of our results 
especially that all four Councils 
won  star awards. My focus was 
on having our DGKs prepared 
and be able to start their term as 
GK at full speed.  

Once more, thanks you to all 
my Brothers and families who 
walked with me as I battled can-
cer in 2013. Your  cards, masses, 
prayers and phone calls meant a 
lot to both Penny and me. God 
Bless you all. Viviat Jesus.



            – Page 4-

Gene Ganley Recycling Report

Plenty of glass and teens
help May total hit $1,595

Roger/Mo Boivin
 Jay/Joan Donahue    

Gerry Dubois,  
Hector/Cindy Guzman

 Bob Morgan
 John Ojeda

 Dan Ramella, 
Ricardo Teano
 Otis Givenrod, 
Glenn Seamark

Joe Schulte, 
Garrett Gardner 

Stewart Imagawa
Nancy Tremaine
John Boegeman 

Mike McCormack 
George Nothhelfer

Alfonso Lopez 
Chuck Agozino
 Julio Martinez
 Ronnie Almero

 Domingo Roldan
 Manny Rios 

Bob Birtja 
Richard/Barbara Ciolek 

John Ruelas
 Doug Culmer 

Paul Tran
 Alberto Lopez

   – George Nothhelfer

by GeoRGe noThhelfeR, Recycle chaiRman

Newsworthy Events:  May was a great month when  $1,595 
was raised.  We had great support from our teens and a tremendous 
amount of glass that came in. 

We also had a big increase in the Monday recycling program with 
and additional pick-up during the month.  

Improvements:   We have completed our additional storage area 
for gas grills and overflow of additional recyclables.  This is a nice 
size area (10 x12) with two gates.  It will not be covered now, but it 
may be considered in the future.

 High-Grade Paper:  If any of you are aware 
of any local architectural firms we would like to 
contact them to pick up their drawings. This paper 
is of great value since it falls into the category of 
high grade paper.

Ronald McDonald House:  Thanks to Bonnie 
and Leaf Ranestad for their dedication to the support 
of the Ronald McDonald House. Pulling tabs off the 
aluminum cans is a big task at Saturday recycling. 
All hands are welcome to assist in the program that 

provides the funds for parents to stay with their children while they 
undergo treatments.  This is “God’s Work.”

We need more of you fellow Knights to support the program by 
dropping off your recyclables, which can be done any time at the 
recycle area.  This is a very important program to our council and 
our life blood that allows us to do many things.  All it takes is a few 
minutes to drive church and drop off your recyclables any day or night.

•  When dropping off books, magazines, paper or glass at any 
time, place them in the area provided by the trailer and close the 
gate when done. 

•  If you are dropping off aluminum cans or plastic bottles, toss 
them over the fence in the recycle area. Our Council needs you and 
your support.

Next recycle weekend: We look forward to seeing all of you 
Saturday, June 11. Come and enjoy your Brother Knights’ company.

Special Thanks: To our Monday morning crew for all the extra 
hours they put in to make the program a success. Also to those who 
help dump glass the day before recycling.

Without you it would be very difficult. Remember this is not for 
themselves, but for the Council. These guys and gals are there more 
than Monday to keep up with other recycle projects (picking up 
books, and drawings) that make our program so successful.

We need more retirees to help for a couple of hours on Mondays.
We could use more walkers and trucks.      

Those who participated: We appreciate all those who came to 

Thanks to 
Monday 

Volunteers

        See RECYCLE,  page 6
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.

                                    
by RicaRdo Teano, Retention ChaiRman

Two new Brothers, James Glenn and Jim Santy 
joined the  ranks of Knightsbof Columbus at the 
First Degree Ceremony on May 12.

Not only are they going to bring down the aver-
age age but their potential is obvious. 

The committee is delighted to introduce them.
Jim is a Master Catechist and a father of four 

children. 
 James is a leader in his field and has three 

children..
 Let us all welcome them to the family and re-

ciprocate their intentions to get involved in Council 
activities. Let their first step become a giant step 
to Knighthood. 

Congratulations. May the spirit of our founder, 
the venerable Father Michael J McGivney guide 
us always through Christ, Our Lord, Amen.

We will soon begin considering the budget for 
Council 9487 for the upcoming 2016-2017 year.

 I will be available at 7 p.m. on  June 17 before 
the Officers meeting to consider suggestions that 
can be additions or removals. The information will 
be gathered and considered by Council officers and 
presented to membership.  

Reach me at (949) 813-4320/ John.ojeda@
cox.net    

                     – John Ojeda, Financial Secretary

Budget in planning process

Knights collect 53 
pints at blood drive

Brother Knights: On behalf of myself and the 
American Red Cross I would like to give all of you 
my Brothers a heart-felt thank you for supporting 
the Red Cross Blood drive on May 17.  

We had close to 70 people 
sign up on line and after Mass, 
62 attempted to give blood and 
we collected 53 pints of blood. 
That amount  will save up to 
159 l patients’ lives.

What a tremendous gift Santiago de Compostela 
and you my Brothers, have given to our community.

Special thanks to Brother Rich Piecuch, for 
manning the check in table.  

The blood drive would not have been the success 
it was without your help. Vivat Jesus.        

                                – Roger Sonnenfeld, DGK

WELCOME – Retention Chairman Ricardo Teano 
(center) welcomes James Glenn and Jim Santy 
Council 9487 who earned the First Degree May 12.

by michael KleTT, GRanD KniGht

     Bishop William R. Johnson Council 9487 held 
its first annual Corporate Communion banquet on 
April 24.

When I first heard about a Corporate Communion 
I was quite confused.  I wondered what business 
(corporate) had to do with Communion (Eucharist).  

Eventually I learned that Corporate meant the 
body of the council and that is you, me, and every 
brother member. The Corporate Communion is 
event where the Council receives Communion as 
one body.

We regularly have a Corporate Communion 
about once per quarter on the fifth Sunday of the 
month followed by a breakfast at a local eatery.

These were more popular when I first joined the 
Council and I hope that their popularity rises over 
the coming year.  But our bylaws stipulate that we 
have a Corporate Communion “during the Easter 
season” which is between Easter and Pentecost.  So 
we held a Corporate Communion April 24 followed 
by a breakfast banquet.

That consisted of a catered breakfast with  eggs, 
potatoes, fruit, french toast, coffee, etc.  

It began with Grace by our Chaplain, Brother Fr. 
Thomas Naval.  After getting our fill of breakfast 
we had an invocation by our Spiritual Adviser, 

New Brother Knights
Glenn, Santy welcomed

Corporate Communion
was a major success

   See COMMUNION, page 14
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by PaTRicK laRKin, ChanCelloR

We do a lot of cool stuff as 
Knights. The friendships es-
tablished last a lifetime and are 
nurtured by these events we do 
together. 

One of the most special that 
I am lucky enough to participate 
in is the Burrito Ministry.

The Burrito Ministry was 
formed several years ago. Each 
week a team takes over the kitchen 

at church on Sat-
urday morning 
and churns out 
80-100 burritos. 

After they 
are completed, 
we head out to 
spots in Lake 
Forest and Mis-
sion Viejo where 
immigrant day 

workers gather to try and land a 
job for the day.

Several of these men will not 
be hired, but at least they’ll get a 
meal and a bottle of water. 

It is very fulfilling to see the 
smiling faces as you hand them 
a burrito or two. Their apprecia-
tion is worth getting up early on 
Saturday.

Our Knights team participates 
every eight weeks or so. It is 
led by Brother Dave Atkins and 

Burrito Ministry fulfilling for all involved

regular participants Stewart and 
France Imagawa, Steve, Traci 
and Julia Eggert, Pat Bole, Don 
Blankenship, Nacho Mena and 
Tom Sixsmith. 

In the past we have been 
funded through generous dona-
tions from Brother Dave and the 
Ministry itself, which is headed 
by Brother Tom Haas.

It costs about $100 per week 
for the supplies. We were blessed 
this year to receive an anonymous 
$500 donation so that will cover 
us for the rest of the year.

I encourage any Knight inter-
ested in participating to contact 
Dave or me. It’s a great way to 

 WINNING TEAM –  The Burrito Ministry team includes (l-r) 
France Imagawa, Patrick Larkin, Dave Atkins, Pat Bole, Steve 
Eggert, Traci Eggert and Tom Sixsmith

Chancellor’s Report 

celebrate being Knights and at 
the same time doing the work of 
Jesus Christ.

“Then the upright will say to 
him in reply, ‘Lord, when did 
we see you hungry and feed you 
or thirsty and give you drink? 
When did we see you a stranger 
and make you welcome, lacking 
clothes and clothe you. When did 
we find you sick or in prison and 
go to see you?” 

And the King will answer, “In 
truth I will tell you, in so far as 
you did this to one of the least of 
these brothers of mine, you did 
it to me.”

Matthew 25: 37-40

help make it a success: Gerry 
Dubois, Stewart Imagawa, Mike 
Wiles, Luis J. Garcia, Ken Brene-
man, John Ojeda, Ricardo Teano, 
Mike Sofka, George Nothhelfer, 
Bob Morgan, Joe DeProspero, 
Bob Kupfert, Flora Teano, Dan 
Ramella, Pat Larkin, Leif Ranes-
tad, Bonnie Ranestad, David 
Keele, Domingo Roldan, Kevin 
Mooney, Fr. Thomas, Dennis 

DeRosa, Darwin Yanez, Mali-
yah Haghslenas, Bernie Laturi, 
Krystin Brown, Khoi Le, Andrew 
Wood, Thomas Wood, Claire Li, 
Spencer Long, Joe Merchant, Mia 
Garcia, Nieztui Garcia, Angel 

RECYCLE                                                                                 
From page 4

Cervudo, Emiliano Leonides, 
Alberto Lopez, Ronnie Almero, 
Luis J. Garcia, Kevin Molery, 
Corolinus Jimenez, Joll Rivera, 
Jennifer Jimendz, Garrett Gard-
ner, Renne Gardner

“We have a moral obligation to invite every Catholic 
man to join the Knights of Columbus.”
                                 - Carl Anderson, Supreme Knight
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Day of  Sharing

BIG DAY– Mike Sofka (above) welcomes cust-
omers to the Council 9487 booth at the Day of 
Sharing. Below is the train that the kids enjoyed.

The annual  Day of Sharing was held  March 
23 at the Speech and Language Development 
Center in Buena Park and it was a smashing 
success.  It was  truly a day of Charity, Unity 
and Fraternity where the Knights from almost 
all 46 Councils in Orange County Chapter band 
together to host a carnival for children with 
Intellectual Disabilities.  

In addition to many game booths where 
everyone walks away a winner, there were two 
large rides including a train around the park and 
a  moving swing.  Both were big hits with our 
customers lining up to catch a ride.

Of course food and drinks were providedby 
the Knights and many of the guys spent all day 
flipping burgers.

I was proud to witness three Councils take 
an active part by manning game booths.  They 
were Bishop William Johnson 9487, led by Mike 
Sofka; St. Nicholas 10590, which manned two 
booths and Queen of Angels 15719 lead by GK 
Patrick Lauder.  

We could have used more help so mark your 
calendars for the fourth Saturday in April 2017 
when we will hold this annual event.  

– John Piccolo, District Deputy 116

by maRK yubeTa, KofC aGent

As the economy begins to shake off a half-decade 
of turbulent times, the Knights of Columbus is 
celebrating 15 consecutive years 
of insurance business growth.

We’ve weathered the storm 
when others haven’t, because it’s 
not our first. 

We’ve weathered the storm 
when others couldn’t, because 
we know how to navigate. We’ve 
weathered the storm when others 
made costly mistakes, because we 
don’t take on unnecessary risk.

Our strength is undeniable. 
More members than ever before 
see it, and are using our shield to protect their 
families. Are you?

If you need life insurance – and chances are you 
do – why would you look anywhere else? Let us 
be your shield.

• Did you know that the Knights of Columbus 
is one of the largest life insurers in North America? 
The Knights of Columbus has surpassed $100 bil-
lion of insurance in force, and is a member of the 
Fortune 1000. 

• Did you know that the Knights consistently 
earns the highest possible ratings for their  ethical 
business practices and sound investment strategies?

A.M. Best, a global leader in the rating and 
analysis of insurance companies, has given the 
Knights of Columbus the highest financial strength 
rating (A++, Superior) for 40 consecutive years.

There is simply no more highly rated insurance 
company in North American than KofC. Last year, 
KofC was named a “World’s Most Ethical Com-
pany” by the Ethisphere Institute.

• Did you know that providing financial ben-
efits for members was the reason that Venerable 
Father Michael McGivney founded the Knights 
of Columbus?

Our founding charter from 1882 makes it clear, 
the Knights of Columbus’ primary goal is “to render 
financial aid to its members and the beneficiaries 
of members.”

• Did you know that we offer a full, top-quality 
product line of life insurance, disability income 

Insurance Report 

KofC insurance is
a shield of strength

 See INSURANCE, page 13
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Meeting Minutes May 4, 2016
by RichaRd inGRassia, ReCoRDeR

Grand Knight Klett called the Council to order at 7:52 p.m.

Prayer was offered by Chancellor Patrick Larkin 

Two applications submitted and approved for James Glenn and Jim Santy.

Grand Knight’s Report:

Nominating Committee has a slate of officers 
Friends of the Golf Tournament dinner was a great event and a huge success.
First-ever Corporate Communion Banquet April 24 was also well received, a great way to 

thank our brothers for their contribution this year.

Committee Reports (in the order presented)

Brother George Nothhelfer. Recycling still tracking ahead of last year on an average/month 
basis.

Brother Al Gamarra. Golf tournament is June 26, submit foursomes and solicit sponsors ASAP.
Brother Dave Atkins. Golf dinner raised $6,800. All prizes were donated. Thanks to all 

involved.
Brother Mike Sofka. Sorry to report that Council 9487 was unrepresented at Day of Sharing.

Unfinished Business

Brother Mike Klett. Slate of officers for 2016-2017 Columbian year has been presented, 
voting to take place at June 11 general meeting.

Brother Mike Klett. Proposal to build Knights awards cabinet in place of old water fountain 
was voted on and not approved.

District Deputy’s Report  
A warm thank you from Brother John Piccolo for the plaque: “I will always treasure the 

relationship and support I received from Council 9487.”

Awards

May co- Knight of the Month was shared by Rich Mills and Julio Martinez.
No May Family of the Month.Meeting adjourned at 8:49 p.m., shortest meeting of the year 

at 57 minutes.



       

       

Council 9487 Advertising Corner

       

PAUL A. SHISBEY, EA 
Income Tax Consultant

Retired I.R.S. Agent / Appeals Officer 
30 Years Experience

Phone/Fax 
(949) 215-6937                     24192 McCoy Road
pshisbeyea@cox.net                  Lake Forest, Ca 92630
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ACCESS >
Exterminator Service Inc.

Complete Termite & Pest Control
Roger Sonnenfeld
Lic. No. OPR10569

Orange County
(714) 630-6310
       Fax                                     Toll Free                                     Inland Empire
(714) 630-5295                         1-877-522-2377                         (951) 693-4603 
www.accessext.com                 Serving Southern California       roger@accessext.com

       



       

               • Whole Life  • Term • Annuities 
                   • Long Term Care • IRA               

               Knights of Columbus  
                INSURANCE

                  Mark F. Yubeta, FIC
                Phone: (949) 322-7266
                 FAX: (949) 366-0374    

                       mark.yubeta@kofc.

DOMINIC E. RAINONE
 A Professional Law Corporation

 •Trusts & Estate Planning
 • Administration & Litigation
 • General Counsel
 • Computer Law
16148 Sand Canyon Avenue,  Irvine, CA  92613
tel (949) 833-3433              fax: (949) 423-0124
e-mail: rainone@rainonelaw. com

       

       

Dina Tennant 
(949) 768-8350
(949) 295-6278 Text
dina@dinatennant.com
http://dinatennant.com

RESIDENTIAL BROKERAGE
CA BROKERAGE # 454480

       

              

       

       

       

     Jackie Stashik
         REALTOR®
   949. 813.9950
   949.597-1596

Jackie1st@cox.net
www.JackieDirect.

com
CA LIC NUMBER 01233768

Steve Cook                   
Franchise Owner
Sonsset, Inc. dba H&R Block

26761 Portola Parkway, Ste. 2M 
Foothill Ranch, CA 92610
Tel 949.837.1599  ext. 2501   Fax: 949.837.1752
Cell 949.466.4998
stcook@hrblock.com     www.hrblok.com 753-0671

      FIRST TEAM
              REAL ESTATE 

                                    Tim
                                Morissette

                                                    (949) 412-2233
                                          TIMMORISSETTE@cox.net
                                 WWW.TIMMORISSETTE.COM

                                                               SHORT SALE
                                RE #00629590       SPECIALIST

                               -  Page 10 -



       

                                          

       

              

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

              

              
              
       

       

       

                     

       
              

     DJ Jimmy
Jaime Martinez    

Mobile Disc Jockey                           

• Weddings • Corporate Events
• Bodas • Quinceaneras

Make your special event
a memorable one! 

(949) 677-0072

       

       The advertising  cost is $60 a year for a business card size ad, and 

$40 a year for each additional business card size (3.5 inches x 2 inches) 

purchased (If you purchase and ad the size of two business cards, the 

cost is $100/year.)   Get  your  business card in the next issue of this 

Newsletter by calling Brother Ricardo Teano at  273-8945.

KofC Newsletter Advertising Rates
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Place your Business
card sized ad here

by calling
273-8945
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Program Chairman
Roger Sonnenfeld 
(714) 606-9003
accessext.com
Newsletter Editor
Jim Breen, 
(949) 701-7970
jimb_news@lwsb.com
KofC Webmaster
Joe Larosa
jlatrosae@cox.com 
Council Director
Pat Bole, 837-3679
pipperbole@aol.com
Youth Director
Joseph Vincent, 713-6770
lillian.vincent@cox.net
Church Maintenance
Gene Ganley, PGK
586-8270
Retention Chairmen
Ricardo Teano, 273-8940
ricardo8199@att.net
Robert Birtja,583-0911
birtja@cox.net
Membership Director
Ricardo Teano
Bilingual Membership
Jose Lopez,586-6019
jalrum@sbcglobal.net
Pedro Espinosa,283-0060
pdpiolin@gmail.com
Scholarship Chair
Ken Allen, PGK, 458-
2963
kenallenfh@hotmail.com
Public Relations
Pat Larkin 
Recycling George 
Nothhelfer, 859-3203 
Gene Ganley, PGK 586-
8270.
Fr. McGivney Guild Adv.
Rick Reynolds 474-6900
rreynolds@trlawyers.com
KofC Insurance Agent 
Mark Yubeta, 322-7266
mark.yubeta@kofc.org
Bereavement
Tom Haas, 768-2181
thaas4295@aol.com
Sickness
Eric Schechter 586-8275
Fourth Degree
Ignacio Mena,  525-5223
Pro Life/DaySharing/
Holy Hour Bernie Laituri, 
770-5468

Program Directors

       

              

              

              

       

       

       
       

              
       

       

              

       

       

              

       

June
Birthdays

June
Anniversaries

       

       

              

       

       
       

       

       
       

       

       

       
       

              
       

       
       

       
       

       

       
       

       

       

       
       

              
       

       

              

       

       

              

       

       

       
       

       

       
       

       

       

       

       
       

       

              

       

       
       

       

              

       
       

       

       
       

       

       

       

       
       

       

              

       

       
       

       

              

       

       

              

       
       

       

              

       

       
       

       

                            

       

       

              

       
       

       

       

              

              

       

       

       

       
       

       

       

       
       

       

       

       

       

       
       

       

       
       

       

       

              

       

       
       

       

       
       

       

       

              

        

       
       

       

       

                     
       

       
       

              

       

              
              

       

       

       

       

       

       
       

       

       

       
       

       

       

       

       

       
       

       

       
       

       

       

              

       

       
       

       

       
       

       

       

              

       
       

       

       

       
       

              
       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       
       

       

       

       

       

       
       

       

       
       

       

       

              

       

       
       

       

       
       

       

       

              

       

              

              

       

              

       

       

       

       
       

       

       

       
       

       

       

       

       

       
       

       

       
       

       

       

              

       

       
       

       

       
       

       

       

              

       

       

       

       

       
       

       

       

       

       

       
       

       

       
       

       

       

              

       

       
       

       

       
       

       

       

              

       
       

       

       

       
       

              
       

       

       

       

       
       

       

       
       

       

       

       

       

       
       

       

              

       

              

       

       
       

       

              

       

              

       

       

       

       

       
       

       

       

       
       

       

       
       

       

       

       

       

       
       

       

       
       

       

       

              

       

       
       

       

       
       

       

       

              

       

       

       

              

              
              

       
              

              
              

       

01 David Belz

01 Sylvia Agozino

01 Marlene Puzio

01 Linda Laituri

03 Paul Alarcon

03 Theresa Connor

05 Dee Orlowski

05 Ann Fay

07 Ana Marie Lucas

09 John Osley, Sr.

11 Chris DeCoursey

11 Joann Nothhelfer

12 Arnold Morales

12 Ronald Freed

13 Melanie Church

13 Julio Martinez

15 Ken Allen

15 Thomas Sixsmith

16 Maria Schafer

16 Diane  Weston

18 Joyce Eisenbrey 

18 Cherie Morrisroe

18 Edward Morrisroe

18  Mary Givenrod

18  Meleena Paul

19 Ken Carpenter

19 Nancy Lamperis

19 Octavio Zarnosa

20 Alvina Studley

20 Betty Eacona

22 Martin Bender

22 Gene Sansone

23 Charles Agozino

23 Martin Villafuerte

25 Grace Henson

25 Evangelina Alonzo

27 John Boegeman, Jr.

27 Paul Marchetta

29 Cole Williams 

29 Stephen Ramella

04 Ignacio/Dagmar Mena
05 Joseph/Rita Schulte
06 Jerome/Elfa Ernst
07 John/Madeline Lucewitz
08 John/Penny Piccolo
08 Frank/Lupe Kloer
08 Robert/Jackie Kupfert
08 Antoine/Yvette Cassar
08 Steve/Kathy Goebel
09 James/Angela Gilbert
09 Dick/Thelma Sanders
09 Vladimir/Jane Anderson
11 James/Kathleen McCarthy
12 Gary/Sally Clack
13 Daniel/Allison Diesel
14 Joe/Elizabeth DeProspero
14 Glen/Ruth Seamark
16 Martin/Deneri Ruiz
17 Dave/Joyce Eisenbrey
18 Enrique/Delp. Hernandez
19 Pedro/Alicia Espinosa
19 David/Robyn Keele
20 Paul/Geneva Shisby
22 William/Susan Gordon
23 Sahayaras/Pat Jeganathan
25 David/Jennifer Ross
25 John/Rachel Ruelas
27 George/Joann Nothhelfer
28 David/Martie Atkins
28 Sean/Maureen Rendon
28 JamesGolda Kattapuram
29 Harry/Rosemary Milby



K of C Bishop William R. Johnson Council 9487  
June 2016      

       

Officers
Meeting,
7:30, PH

Business
Meeting
Council

Elections

Recycling
7 a.m.-noon
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First Friday
Adoration

  KofC Golf 
   Tournament

Mobil Park 
Recycling
7-9:30 a.m.

Mobil Park 
Recycling
7-9:30 a.m.

Parish
Dinner,
Officer

Installation

Chapter
Meeting

                                   1            2           3             4

       5            6            7            8                 9          10        11

       12          13          14           15       16           17          18

       19           20           21          22           23          24          25

       26          27           28           29            30                        

Mobil Park 
Recycling
7-9:30 a.m.

Mobil Park 
Recycling
7-9:30 a.m.

Mobil Park 
Recycling
7-9:30 a.m.

insurance, long-term care insur-
ance, and retirement annuities?

We have products and solu-
tions to fit your family’s needs and 
budgets. I am available to provide 
a complementary, comprehensive 
analysis to assess your situation. 

• Did you know that there are a 
number of products and services 

that you may be eligible for, just 
for being a Knight?

Whether it’s our family frater-
nal benefits program, our survivor 
benefits, or our Personal Plan-
ning workbook, there are many 
of ways that the KofC insurance 
program can benefit you and your 
family.There might be quite a bit 

that you don’t know about our 
insurance and about the fraternal 
and financial benefits of your 
membership. Join the hundreds 
of thousands of your brother 
knights who use our shield as 
their protection.

Contact me todayat  (949)322-
7266 or mark.yubeta@kofc.org

INSURANCE                               
From page 7

Coffee and
Doughnuts

Fathers
Day



       

 

       

Council 9487 Save the Dates
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9   Saturday Recycle,  George Nothhelfer
10 Coffee and doughnuts:  John Blaney
11 Monday Recycle,  George Nothhelfer
18 Monday Recycle,  George Nothhelfer
20 Officer’s Meeting,  Grand Knight Elect
23 Annual Texas Barbecue:  open
25 Monday Recycle,  George Nothhelfer
28 Chapter Meeting
31 Corporate Communion 

August

Date       Event          Chairman  

1   Monday Recycle:  George Nothhelfer
2   General Business Meeting:  Grand Knight
2   First Degree:  Joe Schulte
13 Saturday Recycle:  George Nothhelfer
14 Coffee and Doughnuts:  John Blaney
15 Monday Recycle: George Nothhelfer
17 Officer’s Meeting:  Grand Knight
22 Monday Recycle:  George Nothhelfer
27 Ice Cream Social/Barbecue:  Mike Ulibarri
29 Monday Recycle:  George Nothhelfer

    
June

Date       Event          Chairman 

1 General Business Meeting:  Michael Klett
1 Council Elections:  Richard Piecuch
6 Monday Recycling:  George Nothhelfer
11 Saturday Recycling:  George Nothhelfer
12 Coffee and Doughnuts:  John Blaney
13 Monday Recycling:  George Nothhelfer
15 Officer’s Meeting: Michael Klett
18 Parish Dinner:  Mike Ulibarri
18 Officer Installation:  GK Elect 
20 Monday Recycling: George Nothhelfer
23 Chapter Meeting
26 Golf Tournament:  Al Gamarra
27 Monday Recycling:  George Nothhelfer 

July

Date       Event          Chairman 

4    Independence Day, Happy 240th  Anniversary
5   Monday Recycle,  George Nothhelfer
6   General Business Meeting,  GK Elect

COMMUNION                                                           
From page 5

    

Brother Fr. Greg Marquez, before moving on to 
the presentation of awards.

We gave the Bill Breen Knight of the Year 
award to Brother Al Gamarra for all his work at 
recycling, the golf tournament, and everything else 
that he works on.  

We gave the Family of the Year award to Brother 
Stewart and France Imagawa. Brother Stewart at-
tends and works almost every event the Council 
holds.  

France helps out at dinners keeping an eye on 
the donation basket. 

Both are extraordinary Eucharistic Ministers 
and also bring Communion to the Lake Forest 
Nursing Home.

We awarded Officer of the Year to Brother Rich 
Ingrassia, our Worthy Recorder.  The Recorder’s 
job is a tough one.  He has to take notes at every 
meeting and make them available to the officers and 

the newsletter.  It is a tough job but Brother Rich 
stepped up and did an amazing job of it.  

While many of the officers work very hard for 
the council I wanted to recognize Brother Rich.

We gave a special award to Worthy District 
Deputy John Piccolo.  

Brother John is a former member of our council 
and Past Grand Knight.  For the last five years he 
has been our District Deputy.  His time as District 
Deputy is ending June 30 and we wanted to rec-
ognize him for all of his service to our Council 
over the years.

That was our first annual Corporate Communion 
Banquet.  

I am asking the next Grand Knight to schedule 
the second one on April 30, 2017, the only fifth 
Sunday in the Easter season.  

I know that I am looking forward to it and I 
hope you are as well.


